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January 24,2013

Youngioon Kim
22 Maple Avenue
Danbury, CT
o681o

Dear Youngjoon:

Thank you for your thoughtful donation to the Newtown Memorial Fund, Inc . on llL3/2013 of $ I,000.00. In the
face ofsuch great tragedy, your response ofcompassion and generosity is appreciated more than we can express.

The contribution will go toward creating a sustainable fund to provide for the immediate and ongoing needs of
those affected by the Sandy Hook Elementary School tragedy, to construct a physical memorial honoring the lives
lost on December 14,2012, and,to establish academic scholarships in the victims' names for future generations of
Newtown students.

The Newtown Memorial Fund is an all-volunteer organization that was founded 'By NewtowrL For Newtown."
This work would not be possible without the support of people like yor4 and we are so grateful.

Thank you for helping Newtown heal.

Sincerely,

Brian Mauriello, Founder
NeMown Memorial Fund- Inc.

P.S. To find out more about Newtown Memorial Fund's work and to track our progress, please visit us at our

website, www.NewtownMemorialFund.org, ffid on Facebook (Ner,vtownMemorialFund) and Twitter
(NewtownMemorial).

Newtown Memarial Fwd, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) exenpt organization and tle organization can receive tm deductible
donations. Newtown Memorial Fwd, Inc. has provided no gods or semices for this donation.
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